
 

 

  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

  

    

  

   

   

     

   

    

  

We have many everyday heroes living in China. From the volunteers who respond to emergency calls, to those who get paid to 

be there in a time of crisis, it takes a special person to step up and help in stressful situations. Thank you and I appreciate all 

who serve.  
 

As volunteerism is down across the country, I’d like to find a way to buck that trend. Let’s flip the script and a find way to 

encourage you to commit one hour a month to one of the town’s committees or an outside group. If you spend one hour a 

month, you would only be giving up 12 hours a year. What a small sacrifice when you are giving back to your community! I 

bet you spend more time surfing the web, Snapchatting, Facebook surfing, Twittering, or on Instagram or even waiting in line 

for a coffee. Think of all the fun you could have joining events in your community and meeting a few new really cool people. 

If this appeals to you at all, please reach out to me at becky@chinamaine.org and we can find out what fits your schedule and 

interests. Together we can achieve more for our community! 
 

I would like to welcome Code Enforcement Officer and Licensed Plumbing Inspector Zachary Gosselin. Additionally, I must 

recognize Deputy Clerk and Licensed Plumbing Inspector, Tammy Bailey, who has provided immeasurable assistance with all 

things code enforcement while we transition and train. Furthermore, Nick French continues to assist on a very limited basis 

behind the scenes, and we appreciate his efforts.  
 

Make today so awesome that yesterday gets jealous! 
 

Becky Hapgood 

Town Manager 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Becky Hapgood  
Town Manager 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tax bills were mailed 8/31/23. The first half is due Friday, September 29, 2023. You may pay at the 

town office in person, by drop box, by mail or online at AndroGov / Town of China. Please be aware 

fees apply when paying with a credit/debit card or e-check. Tax bills and property cards can be 

found at Real Estate Tax Maps, Tax Cards and Tax Bills - Town of China, Maine (govoffice.com). 

SAVE THE DATES! 

 

mailto:becky@chinamaine.org
https://china.androgov.com/
https://china.govoffice.com/index.asp?SEC=C5A96547-FFE5-41DA-9F78-C7FC92E97B9C&Type=B_BASIC


 

 

 

 

 

  
  

 

 

 

  

   

   

 

  

 

 

 

   

   

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

  

  

  

  

 

 

A huge thank you to all who came to the Forest 

Refresh! There were over 20 volunteers who helped 

stain the new building, paint the fence at the bird 

watching station, cleared brush and removed 

invasive plants along the trail. The work is much 

appreciated! Stay tuned for more projects to come! 

 
The Town of China has open positions for: 
 
Planning Board – District 4 

Appeals Board  
Comprehensive Plan Committee 
Board of Assessment Review – Alternate 

 
 

If you are interested in  
more information,  
please contact the Town Office  

at info@chinamaine.org  
or 445-2014 X3 

 

Absentee ballots will be 

available October 10th. If you 

have requested an absentee 

ballot, you can expect them 

to be mailed soon after that. 

Call us at 207-445-2014 ext. 3 

to request one by phone or 

go to china.govoffice.com to 

request one online! 

The next State and 

Municipal election will 

be held on Tuesday, 

November 7, 2023 

mailto:info@chinamaine.org

